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Feb. 21, 2017     [emailed to ] 
 
 
Eric Onyango 
 
 
Dear Mr. Onyango: 
 
This letter is in response to your request for information under the Illinois Freedom of Information 
Act. Your request was received on Feb. 10, 2017. 
 
You have requested a copy of the "detailed plan and implementation strategy to set stringent 
accountability standards for all elementary and secondary schools that include closing 
achievement gaps between disadvantaged students and other student groups, as well as a 
multifaceted intervention program for schools that do not meet these standards," identified in item 
5 of Executive Order Number 1 (2002) that was submitted to the governor and general assembly. 
 
Due to the elapsed period of time, we have not retained the document you seek. We recommend 
you contact Debbie Choate at the Illinois State Library, Illinois Document Section, 300 South 
Second St. Springfield, IL 62701-1796.   
 
If you have questions, please contact Megan Griffin at (217) 782-4648 or mgriffin@isbe.net. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Colette McCarty 
Assistant General Counsel 
 
 




